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	Autism Partnership Board
	

	Date 25/02/2025
Please note:  The contents of these notes will be shared on a ‘need to know’ basis only. A typed version of these notes will be stored within the Safeguarding Teams’ computer files.  No other copies will be kept on paper systems.   Attendee copies should be kept confidential and handled in a safe and secure manner until destroyed as confidential waste, when no longer required.
	








	Present

	Sharon O’Reilly (Torbay and South Devon NHS Foundation Trust) (Chair)
	

	Savana Guy (Torbay Council)
	Katrina Hill (Social Prescriber)

	Helen Dunlop (SW)
	S (Ambassador)

	Nigel Williams (Torbay Council)
	H (Ambassador)

	Ann Butts (Torbay and South Devon NHS Foundation Trust)
	Trish Darke (Dimensions for Autism)

	Sue Taniguchi
	Liz Hickey (Ambassador)

	Z (Ambassador)
	Peter Mennear (Devon County Council)

	Katy Heard
	Laura Hill (Torbay Council)

	A (Ambassador)
R (Ambassador)
	Debbie Wilding (Torbay Council - Notetaker)



Apologies Jo Williams, Hayley Tranter, Adam Russell, Kate Marks, Rachel Gaywood, Laura Hill, Dawn Cox
1. Introductions and Apologies
Everyone was welcomed to the meeting; introductions were made, and apologies noted. 
Nigel was welcomed to the meeting and explained that he had recently took over Jude Pinder's role as Commissioning Manager in Torbay. He shared an update on his activities related to this Board.
2. Previous Minutes and Actions 
The group approved the last meeting's minutes without changes.
3. Ambassador Updates
Z presented a copy of the Ambassador Updates. The report mentions that a new Ambassador has joined the team. The full report is available on the APB webpage.

With upcoming discussions, the Torbay Autism Strategy's next steps, and World Autism Awareness Day on April 2nd, the Ambassadors aim to continue making strides over the next three months and beyond.
4. [bookmark: _Hlk191027994][bookmark: _Hlk145934669]Carers Update
Katy provided an update on behalf of Carers. A query was raised regarding the funding source for counselling sessions. JM informed that Talkworks offers services for autistic adults, whereas the DPT currently only provides mainstream counselling with no specific plans for autistic individuals at this time.
Trish updated on Autism After Hours' joint work with the community. Kate Marks attended a carer meeting to discuss safeguarding and hate crimes and will also attend a DFA meeting soon. Healthwatch is involved in mental health support access and encourages anyone facing difficulties in obtaining support to contact them.
Katy reported that funding for the service has been secured for another year, and Ambassadors have been asked to write an article for Signpost detailing services for the autistic community.
5. [bookmark: _Hlk191028391]Torbay Autism Strategy Update
Over recent weeks, Savana and Helen have been working on the Autism Strategy. Using the National Autism Strategy and APB Ambassadors initiatives, they have identified the strategy's priorities together. 
The strategy consultation was successful and yielded a wealth of input, which was subsequently collated. Savana and Helen have been working on a co-production day where professionals across the industry will input their feedback into the strategy. Savana will write the strategy with Helen's input when this has been completed. 
It has been agreed that we will have a draft Autism Strategy ready for the end of May 2025.
6. Inclusion Strategy
Laura attended the meeting to discuss Torbay Council’s Reasonable Adjustment policy, which aims to ensure reasonable adjustments within the council and guide how services will be delivered. Trish expressed interest in making Torbay an "autism friendly community" like Exminster. Trish also invited Laura to attend one of the carers' meetings, which Laura accepted.
Details of the Torbay Council’s draft Inclusion Strategy can be found here - Torbay Inclusion Plan - Draft Strategy - Torbay Council
7. Devon Engagement Update
Peter Mennear from Devon County Council was welcomed to the meeting where he informed the Board about his engagement work with autistic individuals and those with ADHD. He mentioned that information is being gathered from people with lived experience, local organisations, and other available data sources.
Peter mentioned that the findings will be published in a final report to be shared in late spring. He noted that some individuals have not yet received a diagnosis. A copy of his update had been previously circulated to the Autism Board.
8. [bookmark: _Hlk191028482]Sexual Violence and Domestic Abuse Workshop Recommendations
Shirley was welcomed to the meeting to discuss DASV Workshops which have been held in Devon, Cornwall, and Torbay with individuals who have learning disabilities, difficulties, autism, or neurodiversity. An evaluation report is now available, and Shirley asked the Board how the Ambassadors can support the recommendations.
Shirley informed the Board that some of her data contains sensitive information which may be upsetting for some. Trish expressed hope that it would not be as difficult as last year's discussion on suicide. Shirley agreed to present the data clearly.
Details of Shirley's work have been circulated with today's agenda.
9. Reasonable Adjustments Digital Flag (RADF)
Ann Butts attended the meeting to discuss the RADF progress and included questions for the Board to consider.  Ann explained that the RADF is a mandated national standard (section 250 Health and Social Care Act 2012). And that organisations must ensure their technical operating systems & IT suppliers have engaged with NHS England to commence technical integration and full conformance will be made by December 2025.
Ann asked the members of the Autism Board to consider:
· Identification as to how to best work with you to inform our RADF development
· What questions should we be including?
· Who /how / when are best times to ask these questions?
· How can we best review progress and impacts? 
· What would be important for us to consider when evaluating the flags and impacts? 
· Any suggestions and offers to support    
There still needs to be a decision on where this piece of work will sit but asked that in the meantime, could the Board let Ann know via her email address shared on the last slide.                               
10. Any Other Business
· Work Autism Awareness Day 2nd April 2025
Everyone was asked for thoughts to send to Savana.
· Beach Project
Torbay Harbours are working to make beaches accessible for everyone and include quiet areas. If desired, Karen from Torbay Council Harbours team can discuss this further with the Board.
· Suicide Prevention Work
This item has already been discussed earlier in the meeting.
· Mental Health Overarching Plan
The Board were informed that Nige will be leading on this piece of work and will feedback in due course.
Date of next Meeting:  Friday 23rd May 2025 2pm – 4pm
13. [bookmark: _Hlk152226454]ACTIONS

	[bookmark: _Hlk152226394]No
	Action
	Owner
	Timeframe
	Status

	1
	A further update will be requested from DAANA for the next meeting (re Autistica report)
	Savana
	
	SG emailed Rachel and Jonathan for update

	2
	Savana to speak to Nigel Williams about who would be best placed from Mental Health services to attend these meetings.
	Savana
	Carried forward to May meeting
	Open

	3
	Carers Update to be received prior to the meeting and circulated with the agenda
	Katy/Savana
	Next Meeting
	Open

	4
	Ambassadors Update to be received prior to the meeting and circulated with the agenda
	Ambassadors/Savana
	Next Meeting
	Open

	5
	Autism Strategy Update to be added to next meeting.
	Savana
	May 2025
	Open

	6
	Explore Exmouth approach to being autism friendly.
	Nigel
	ASAP
	Open

	7
	Liaise with Rachel Brett on the Autism Ambassadors input to the suicide prevention.
	Nigel
	ASAP
	Open 

	8
	Include Devon Engagement in May
	Savana
	May 2025
	Open

	9
	Invite Shirley to an Ambassadors Meeting
	Ambassadors
	When convenient
	Open

	10
	A copy of the Ambassadors Passport to be forwarded to Ann
	Trish
	ASAP
	Open





14. [bookmark: _Hlk152227093]COMPLETED ACTIONS

	No
	Action
	Owner
	Timeframe
	Status

	1
	Adam Russell/SG/ALC/Trisha Darke to facilitate Richard (Ambassador) to be Co-chair of the board. 
	Adam Russell/SG/ALC/Trisha Darke
	Next meeting
	Completed

	2
	LS to share the LD boards feedback on the inpatient units with SG to circulate to the group. 
	LS/SG
	ASAP
	Completed

	3
	Trisha Darke to email Adam Russell with the current requirements for the Leisure Card and funding needs, and Adam Russell to try and progress this with relevant colleagues. 
	Trisha Darke/Adam Russell
	ASAP
	Completed 

	4
	Trisha Darke to send information regarding additional guest members for the next meeting to SG/ALC and SG/ALC to facilitate this. 
	Trisha Darke/SG/ALC
	ASAP
	Completed

	5
	TD to send information regarding additional guest members for the next meeting to SG/ALC and SG/ALC to facilitate this. 
	Trisha Darke/Savana Guy/ALC
	ASAP
	Completed

	6
	SG to circulate information regarding the ‘carers rights’ day on November 18th. 
	SG
	ASAP
	Complete

	7
	JM to investigate the process of issuing the Health Passport to newly diagnosed individuals. 
	JM
	Next meeting
	Complete

	8
	AR to circulate the letter from Sonja Manton, detailing information on the planned inpatient units with the group.
	Adam Russell
	ASAP
	Completed 

	9
	EM to circulate information about how to be involved in the social care webpages development. 
	EM
	ASAP
	Completed

	10
	Savana Guy to speak to Sharon O’Reilly if assistance dogs will be allowed on the Hospital walkaround
	Savana Guy
	ASAP
	Completed

	11
	Adam Russell to link with Sarah Cubberly on South Devon College options
	Adam Russell and S
	ASAP
	Completed



15. SUCCESS STORIES
	No
	Success Story
	What is the Impact

	1
	Carers and Careers Group
	Helped understand sensory and communication amongst the Autism community.

	2
	Leisure Cards
	The Leisure card is now being offered to the Autistic community, and Ambassadors are being consulted to help communicate and implement an application process that works efficiently for everyone so the card can be enjoyed by all.



1




3
image1.jpeg
TORBAY COUNCIL




